


















































































BOARD REPORT  
November 26, 2018 

SUBJECT: RATIFICATION OF WAGE RE-OPENER WITH SERVICE 
EMPLOYEES INTERNATIONAL UNION, LOCAL 517M- 
CUSTODIAL AND SECURITY UNIT 

CURRENT STATUS:  The Board of Education and the Service Employees 
International Union, Local 517M (SEIU; representing custodial, maintenance and security 
employees) have a collective bargaining agreement through June 30, 2019 that has a 
wage-reopener for 2018-2019.  Discussions with the union have resulted in a tentative 
agreement concerning the re-opener. The union has already ratified the tentative 
agreement. 

RECOMMENDATION:  I move that the Board of Education ratify the attached 
tentative agreement with the Service Employees International Union, Local 517M 
representing custodial, maintenance and security employees 

STATEMENT OF PURPOSE:   Public law provides the opportunity for negotiations 
with school employees since 1965.  This represents a fair and equitable resolution in light 
of the district’s financial condition. 

BUDGET IMPACT:  The current agreement had already taken into account the 
district’s fiscal situation. This tentative agreement continues that as well; it will have 
limited budget impact.  

DISCUSSION OF OPTIONS:  The Board of Education may reject the recommended 
settlement and direct the administration to go back to the bargaining table.  If this action 
was followed, we may be accused of an unfair labor practice. 

RATIONALE FOR RECOMMENDATION:   The laws in the State of Michigan 
provide the negotiated master contract as a vehicle for establishing wages, hours and 
working conditions. 

Prepared by:  Tony Skowronski 
Director of Human Resources and Labor Relations 
11/20/2018 



Attachment 11-26-2018 Board Report for Ratification of SEIU Wage Re-Opener  

SEIU Negotiations 

2018-2019 Economic Re-opener 

Employer Off the Record Package Offer 

October 31, 2018 

 

1. Present contract language except as modified by this offer. 
 

2. Modify Article 17 A by adding new sentence to A 1a and adding A2 so it reads: 

 
ARTICLE 17 SALARY PROVISIONS 

 
A. Wage Scale. 

 
1. Addendum A, remain unchanged with no wage increase, additionally, 

 
a. For Custodial/Maintenance Employees, wages paid will remain reduced by 

one percent (1.0%) from those listed in Addendum A.  This 1.0% reduction 
will cease at the beginning of the new pay period after the payroll 
containing December 31, 2018. 
 

b. Discipline/Security Officers wages paid will: 
 

1. Be those listed with in Addendum A without reduction. 
 

2. Not exceed Step D for any Discipline/Security Officer hired after 
January 1, 2015. 

 
c. Employees who should have moved up one step on July 1, 2017, will be paid 

at the new step for wages effective with the beginning of the new pay period 
following ratification.  
 

d. Employees will remain on these steps and paid at these rates until otherwise 
changed by negotiations of the July 1, 2018-June 30, 2019 economic 
re-opener. 

 
2. Effective the new pay period following the pay period containing 

December 31, 2018: 
 
a. Addendum A will be revised as attached. 

 
b. Employees who should have moved up one step on July 1, 2018, will be 

paid at the new step for wages. 
 

c. Consistent with law, employees will remain on these steps and paid at 
these rates until otherwise changed by negotiations of the successor to this 
agreement.  
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